CORPORATION OF THE TOWNSHIP OF JOHNSON

 Special Council Meeting
May 2, 2016
These minutes are comprised of resolutions and the Clerk’s interpretation of the meeting held on Monday May 2, 2016 at the Township of Johnson Community Centre, 1 Cameron Avenue, Desbarats.
Presided by:  

Mayor Ted Hicks
PRESENT:
Council:
Councillors – Marlee Hopkins, Jason Kern, Cameron Ross, Lorne Robinson
Staff:
Clerk – Ruth Kelso, Treasurer – Paula Spurway, CBO/By-Law Officer – Kevin Morris, Recreation Coordinator – Patrick O’Gorman
Visitors/Ratepayers:
Norma Carter, Jimmy Carter
A)  CALL TO ORDER:
Res: 82

Moved by:  M. Hopkins

Seconded by: J. Kern
Be it resolved that the Council of the Township of Johnson open the meeting at 6:30 p.m.  Carried


     B)  CO
NFLICT OF INTEREST:  None Declared
C)  NEW BUSINESS: 
1. Federation of Northern Ontario Municipalities/Northeastern Municipal Conference – Timmins on May 11-13/16

Res:  83

Moved by:  C. Ross


Seconded by:  J. Kern

Be it resolved that the Council of the Township of Johnson approve the attendance of Councillor M. Hopkins to the FONOM/Northeastern Municipal Conference in Timmins on May 11-13, 2016.  Carried
2. 2016 Budget Deliberation:
(a) Recreation Budget – Presented by Patrick O’Gorman, Recreation Coordinator

· Council was given a report on the Recreation Activities with some of the hi-lights of the recreation department:  It runs 10 events and 8 programs, with expenses of approximately $81,000.00 and revenue of $54,000.00, most programs are break-even and some make money, 960 users with about 350 from the township, 140 volunteers, Volunteer Committee comprised of 4 members, provides 15 part-time jobs for summer students, caterers, hockey scorekeepers, officials and musicians, pays for $17,000.00 of ice time and hall rental to the JTCC, involved with the Healthy Community Kid’s Community Challenge Grant with the township receiving $25,000.00 to date, involved in development of the Waterfront Trail System – bicycle route from the Sault to Sudbury.  All new events and programs are the results of the community members coming forward with ideas and suggestions.
· Council reviewed the draft Recreation Budget – Revenue:  $54,500.00  

Expenses:  $81,600.00.

· Councillor M. Hopkins – can any of the Healthy Kids Program dollars go towards the hiring of students.  Response:  No, not their mandate.
· Councillor C. Ross – asked about donation from Plummer and Tarbutt Townships.  Response:  Tarbutt has been contributing $2,000.00 for several years.  Plummer has made arrangements for us to register their children for our programs with a $5.00 surcharge each child plus township paying a donation of $300.00.

· Discussed the need to take a look at the number of users and user pays.

· Councillor C. Ross – could we approach Bruce Mines to do the same as Plummer.  Response:  Plummer approached us – no one has approached us from Bruce Mines.

Recreation is running at a loss of $27,000.00 to run the programs, two thirds of other townships are using the programs.

· Discussed the need to reach out to other townships for assistance to run the recreation programs.

· Discussed the need to have other townships involved to have sufficient numbers to run programs four our township children.
· Discussed the possibility of a surcharge per child on children outside of the township.
· Budget reflects similar expenses and revenue as in past years.

(b) Planning Budget – Presented by Paula Spurway, Treasurer
· Council reviewed the draft Planning budget

· The draft budget revenue of $3,000.00 and expenses of $15,640.00.

· Councillor L. Robinson – would the Auction House on Government road require a “Site Plan” agreement.  Response:  The CBO/By-law Officer – as per the township Planner the property does not need a site plan.
· Site Plan Agreements were introduced for the protection of the inland lakes.

(c) Johnson Township Community Centre (JTCC) – Presented by Kevin Morris, CBO/By-Law Officer and Seasonal Part-time Arena Assistant.
· Council reviewed the draft JTCC budget.  Revenue:  $82,135.40   Expenses:  $209,681.17.
· The budget has been divided into different divisions as follows:   – Arena, Hall, Pavil ion, Canteen, Capital and Reserves.

· The revenue from 2015 shows the receipt of insurance dollars of $203,317.08.  

· Increased estimated budget revenue to reflect more promotion in the use of the hall.

· Draft budget proposes the leasing of the Canteen at a flat rate verses hiring employees to run.
· No funding available for arenas at this time.
· Councillor L. Robinson – study on LED lighting.  If we borrowed to install the lighting how long would it take to cover the costs?
· Response CBO/By-Law Officer – would need to get an energy audit, did this in Chapeau at a cost of $25,000.00.  He could contact local arena for examples of cost savings.

· Discussed the reallocation of expenses i.e.  Building maintenance, hall utilities.

· Councillor C. Ross – shows a loss for the past two years with a loss of $127,545.77 for this year.  Expensive place to run.

· Mayor T. Hicks – at the recent ADSAB meeting, they discussed the cost of the electricity to run their building.

· Councillor C. Ross – wages are a half of the deficit.

· Councillor M. Hopkins – does the Farmers Market agreement have a clause that they must clean up after each event?   Response:  It was believed that it does, but it still has to be checked prior to renting out again.
(d) Water & Sewer Budget – Presented by Paula Spurway, Treasurer
· Council reviewed the draft Water & Sewer budget.  
· Water Budget – Revenue:  $178,400.00   Expenses:  $158,205.17.

· Sewer Budget – Revenue:  $34,300.00   Expenses:  $54,494.83

· The revenue includes OCIF Funding of $25,000 and Reserves of AMO dollars of $15,000.00 plus $18,000.00 from water and sewer reserves.

· Councillor C. Ross – would rather see the funding used for gravel on roads.

· The funding both AMO Gas Tax and OCIF can be allocated to the water and sewer system.  The water and sewer budgets have never benefited from general funding grants in past budgets.
· Discussed the water and sewer rates and the loss of the public school sewer portion.

· Discussed the fence around the lagoon – do not have a price for the fence installation or the alternative of repairing the farmers existing fence.  Will bring options back to Council.

· May be a requirement of the MOE to fence in the lagoon.
· The Water & Sewer Committee will bring forth a recommendation for an increase in the water & sewer system billing at a future Council meeting.
D) NEXT SCHEDULED MEETINGs:  
1.  Regular Council Meeting:  Wednesday May 18, 2016 at 5:30 p.m.

2.  Budget Meeting:  Wednesday May 25, 2016 at 6:30 p.m.

3.  Regular Council Meeting:  Wednesday June 15, 2016 at 5:30 p.m.


E)  ADJOURNMENT:

Res:  84

Moved by:   C. Ross


Seconded by:  M. Hopkins
Be it resolved that the Council of the Township of Johnson adjourns this meeting at 8:30 p.m.  Carried
___________________


          __________________________

Date Adopted





Ted Hicks, Mayor
_________________________








Ruth Kelso, CAO/Clerk
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